To: Miami Marines:

In our last email to you, we stated that the Master Plan for Virginia Key presented by EDSA assumed demolition of the Miami Marine Stadium. This is incorrect. There was only one Basin Area Properties Plan Option shown that included the Marine Stadium as a central component to area improvements. The City Administration's message is to study all possibilities to preserve the Marine Stadium and its use.

We also regret the inference we made that the EDSA presentation was not well received. We look forward to working with the City in a constructive way and comments such as these are counterproductive.

You can view the EDSA plan by going to the web link:

http://www.miamigov.com/planning/pages/urban_design/VKey.asp

On Saturday, the Miami Herald wrote another favorable article about the Stadium. We have copied it below.

The Miami Herald

Editorial-Local perspectives

Posted on Sat, Aug. 30, 2008

VIRGINIA KEY

MARINE STADIUM DESERVES 2ND CHANCE

Miami now has two ambitious master plans, one apiece for two valuable waterfront properties: Coconut Grove and Virginia Key. Both plans envision great things for their subjects, but neither has money attached to make those visions reality.

City officials brush this aside, explaining that both plans are meant to be implemented gradually, as funding becomes available. That reasoning doesn't stir much confidence that either plan will actually succeed.

Granted, neither plan is finalized yet, so there is still a chance that city officials will identify some possible funding sources. For instance, the Virginia Key plan includes a commercial zone near the Rusty Pelican restaurant that would add more marine-related commercial development. The commercial zone includes the Miami Marine Stadium's parking lot, and officials have suggested it could be used to build a revenue-generating parking garage.

And what of the marine stadium's fate? Even as the stadium may be on the verge of receiving a historic designation, the official talk is of demolition. But the stadium is so uniquely Miami that it would be a travesty to raze it.

Make that a second travesty. The first is that city officials cavalierly have left the stadium in total neglect since it was damaged by Hurricane Andrew in 1992. Restoring it now will cost millions of dollars more than it would have if repairs and maintenance had been seen to for the last 16 years. City officials, past and present, ought to be ashamed of themselves, especially because they're using the high cost of restoring the now-decrepit facility as an excuse not to do it.

Yet, at the same time Miami officials want to invest millions of dollars in public works projects in the megaplan, including a baseball stadium and a port tunnel. Let's hope they intend to take better care of these facilities.

In truth, Miami officials should find the money to restore the stadium. Short of that, they ought to pursue the option that a private-sector investor might be interested in repairing and operating it.

The authors of the stadium's steady decline must redeem themselves by giving the facility a second chance at life.
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